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Franck David

Assistant Clerk to the Public 

Petitions Committee

The Scottish Parliament

Edinburgh EH99 1SP
Dear Mr David

Public Petition PE1387
The Battle of Prestonpans Heritage Trust welcomes the positive responses from both Historic Scotland and the Scottish Government.  

The Battle Trust is happy to continue to work closely with Historic Scotland in the development of its plans and we look forward to productive dialogue with Ministers.   

We appreciate that budgets are unallocated at this time, and that it is not possible for the Scottish Government to make a formal commitment, but we would welcome a statement recognising that Prestonpans falls within future heritage funding priorities.

We have consistently had positive and supportive comments from Ministers, East Lothian Council and other heritage bodies.  To date, however, the Battle Trust has borne all development and research costs associated with the proposed centre from private donors.  We now feel that the time has come for some financial commitment from other sources – even if they are ‘in principle’ or against future budget.

We are also looking forward to hearing the views of Visit Scotland who we hope will confirm our own exhaustive research indicating that a high-quality battle centre in Prestonpans will attract considerable visitor numbers.  Especially when linked with the Listed structures at Prestongrange Heritage Museum once they are interpreted and developed as Historic Scotland suggests.

The Battle Trust also intends to contribute to the ‘Managing Change in Inventory Battlefields’ consultation process.  

Yours sincerely

Kristine Cunningham
On behalf of the Battle of Prestonpans Heritage Trust
